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STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 

DE 20-170 

 

ELECTRIC DISTRIBUTION UTILITIES 

 

Electric Vehicle Time of Use Rates 

 

 

SUPPLEMENTAL ORDER OF NOTICE 

On October 16, 2020, the Commission issued an order of notice in this matter. This 

supplemental notice updates the previous notice due to the expiration of the declared State of 

Emergency on June 11, 2021.  

With the expiration of the State of Emergency, the Commission must now comply with 

all requirements of RSA chapter 91-A, including the requirement that a quorum of a public body 

must be physically present at the location specified as the location of the public meeting in the 

meeting notice. The Commission is aware that not all parties, including regulated utilities, have 

returned to full in-person work environments. Therefore, for the foreseeable future, the 

Commission intends to provide a hybrid approach to hearings to accommodate those who are 

remote and those who are physically present. A quorum of Commissioners will be physically 

present within a hearing room for all Commission hearings beginning June 14, 2021. In order to 

facilitate the hybrid approach, the Commissioners will also continue to participate on the web-

enabled platform. Parties and the public may continue to participate in hearings remotely using 

the Commission’s web-enabled platform. 

Based upon the foregoing, it is hereby 

ORDERED, that the Commission will hold a hearing in this matter at its offices located 

at 21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10, Concord, New Hampshire, on January 4-5, 2022, at 9:00 a.m., 
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January 10, 2022, at 1:00 p.m., and January 19-20, 2022, at 9:00 a.m. Commissioners will be 

present in the hearing room and will also use a web-enabled platform to conduct the hearing. 

Members of the public who wish to access the hearing remotely may do so by clicking here. If 

you have any difficulty obtaining remote access to this hearing, please notify the 

Commission by calling (603) 271-2431 as soon as possible. Parties and members of the public 

wishing to attend the hearing in person are encouraged to register in advance, on or before 

December 29, 2021, by calling (603) 271-2431; and it is 

FURTHER ORDERED, that pursuant to N.H. Admin. R., Puc 203.12, the electric 

distribution utilities shall notify all persons desiring to be heard at the January 4-5, 10, and 19-

20, 2022 hearing by publishing a copy of this supplemental order of notice on their respective 

websites no later than one business day after the date of issue, such publication to be documented 

by affidavit filed with the Commission on or before December 29, 2021. In addition, the Clerk 

shall publish this order of notice on the Commission’s website no later than one business day 

after the date of issue. 

So ordered, this fourth day of August, 2021. 

 

     

Dianne Martin 

Presiding Officer 

Chairwoman 

 

 
Individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication aids due to sensory impairment or other disability should 

contact the Americans with Disabilities Act Coordinator, NHPUC, 21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10, Concord, New 

Hampshire 03301-2429; 603-271-2431; TDD Access: Relay N.H. 1-800-735-2964.  Notification of the need for 

assistance should be made one week prior to the scheduled event. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.puc.nh.gov/Regulatory/Calendar-Remote.html
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ClerksOffice@puc.nh.gov 

tga@tga3.com 

asbury@unitil.com 

clifton.below@lebanonNH.gov 

mbirchard@keyesfox.com 

kevin.boughan@eversource.com 

kelly@cleanenergynh.org 

brian.d.buckley@energy.nh.gov 

davecaron@derrynh.org 

richard.t.chagnon@energy.nh.gov 

jessica.chiavara@eversource.com 

edward.davis@eversource.com 

matthew.deal@chargepoint.com 

mdean@mdeanlaw.net 

allen.desbiens@eversource.com 

Brianna@cleanenergynh.org 

matthew.fossum@eversource.com 

mikefowler@derrynh.org 

thomas.c.frantz@energy.nh.gov 

michael.goldman@eversource.com 

gouldingc@unitil.com 

Everett.Hammond@LebanonNH.gov 

maureen.karpf@libertyutilities.com 

george.knowles@eversource.com 

nkrakoff@clf.org 

donald.kreis@oca.nh.gov 

marc.lemenager@eversource.com 

melansona@nhec.com 

erica.menard@eversource.com 

kevin.miller@chargepoint.com 

Brian@necsema.net 

jeff.moulton5@gmail.com 

Shaun.Mulholland@LebanonNH.gov 

steven.mullen@libertyutilities.com 

nawazelski@unitil.com 

elizabeth.r.nixon@energy.nh.gov 

amanda.o.noonan@energy.nh.gov 

ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov 

rebecca.ohler@des.nh.gov 

katherine.peters@eversource.com 

brian.rice@eversource.com 
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Melissa.Samenfeld@libertyutilities.com 

Jon@necsema.net 

michael.sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

Christa.Shute@oca.nh.gov 

simpsonc@unitil.com 

karen.sinville@libertyutilities.com 

christopher.skoglund@des.nh.gov 

taylorp@unitil.com 

heather.tebbetts@libertyutilities.com 

jennifer.ullram@eversource.com 

jvanrossum@clf.org 

chris@pluggedinstrategies.com 

craig.wright@des.nh.gov 

 

 


